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The Nomination Committee’s proposal for resolutions at the Annual 
General Meeting in Vivesto AB on 23 May 2024
The Nomination Committee before the Annual General Meeting 2023 in Vivesto AB consists of 
Per Arwidsson (Chairman), appointed by Arwidsro Investment AB, Håkan Lagerberg, appointed by 
Mastan AB, and Peter Zonabend, Chairman of the Board of Directors of Vivesto AB. The Nomination 
Committee proposes the following.

Election of Chairman of the Annual General Meeting

The Nomination Committee proposes that Johan Wigh, member of the Swedish Bar Association, or in 
the event of his absence, the person appointed by the Nomination Committee instead, be elected 
Chairman of the Annual General Meeting.

Determination of the number of members and deputy members of the Board of Directors

The Nomination Committee proposes that the number of members of the Board of Directors shall be 
four without deputies. 

Determination of the number of auditors and deputy auditors

The Nomination Committee proposes that one registered accounting firm be elected as auditor, 
without deputies.

Resolution on fees to the members of the Board of Directors

The Nomination Committee proposes that the fees to the members of the Board of Directors shall be 
paid as follows. Fees resolved at the Annual General meeting 2023 are stated in parenthesis.

 SEK 500,000 (500,000) to the Chairman of the Board and SEK 250,000 (250,000) to each of the 
other Board members elected by the Annual General Meeting who are not employed by the 
company, and

 SEK 50,000 (50,000) to the Chairman of the Audit Committee and SEK 25,000 (25,000) to each 
of the other members of the Audit Committee, and SEK 50,000 (50,000) to the Chairman of 
the Remuneration Committee and SEK 25,000 (25,000) to each of the other members of the 
Remuneration Committee.

Resolution on auditors’ fee

The Nomination Committee proposes that the auditor’s fees shall be paid as per approved invoice.

Election of members of the Board of Directors and Chairman of the Board

The Nomination Committee proposes re-election of the Board members Hege Hellström, Pål Ryfors, 
Roger Tell and Peter Zonabend for the period until the end of the next Annual General Meeting. The 
Nomination Committee proposes re-election of Peter Zonabend as Chairman of the Board.

Information about all proposed members is available at the company’s website, www.vivesto.com.

http://www.vivesto.com/
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Election of auditor

The Nomination Committee proposes, in accordance with the recommendation of the Audit 
Committee, new election of the registered accounting firm Grant Thornton Sweden AB as the 
company’s auditor for the period until the end of the next Annual General Meeting. Grant Thornton 
Sweden AB has informed that the Authorized Public Accountant Therese Utengen will be appointed 
auditor in charge, should Grant Thornton Sweden AB be elected as auditor.

__________

Stockholm in April 2024
The Nomination Committee of Vivesto AB


